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In Letter Agreement 85-165, the Company and Union agreed to an Addendum to Title 19 applicable to
the General Office. The addendum provides that each G.O. Section shall be considered a separate
headquarters for the purposes of Title 19. While the treatment of each section as a separate
headquarters has worked effectively in the past, the relocation of Payment Processing from San
Francisco to West Sacramento has provided a unique situation not contemplated by the parties when
LA 85-165 was executed. Under the current addendum, Payment Processing employees assigned
positions in West Sacramento under the provisions of Title 19 have no rights back to their previous
geographical headquarters (San Francisco) since their headquarters (Payment Processing) remains the
same.

Pursuant to Section 19.12 of the Clerical Agreement, Company proposes that employees in the
Accounting and Computer Operations line of progression who are displaced from the San Francisco
General Office will have 19.9 rights to return to the San Francisco General Office in their previous
classification.

Example: An Accounting Clerk in Payment Processing who is assigned an Accounting Clerk position
in West Sacramento Payment Processing has Section 19.9 rights to return to an Accounting Clerk
position in the San Francisco General Office.
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In addition to the above, Company also proposes to provide employees displaced from the Utility
Machine Operator classification in San Francisco, Section 19.9 rights to Utility Clerk vacancies in the
Accounting and Computer Operations line of progression in the San Francisco General Office due to the
elimination of the UMO classification in San Francisco.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided and
return one executed copy of this letter to the Company.
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